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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 3rd October 2017.  
1. Welcome, Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr Keith Jones welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Cllr Keith Jones, Cllr N Blethyn, Cllr H Davies, Cllr D Hammond, Cllr L Brookes, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr Reed and Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones. Also present - Jo Howell (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.

Cllr P Wilson, PCSO Stone and County Councillor Cave
2. To consider Police Matters
PCSO Stone had sent her apologies but had reported that there had been no crimes since the last meeting. 
3. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Cave had sent her apologies and had no matters to report to the Council. 
4. Public Session

There were no members of the public present.
5. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
There were no members of the public present.
6. Consideration and approval of Treoes Hall Grant application
The Chair provided thanks to the Clerk and Cllr Wilson for their work on the precirculated grant application. Cllr Blethyn as treasurer of the hall management committee declared his interest at this point.  There were no changes suggested to the application and at that point the submission of the grant was unanimously agreed. 
AP Clerk to submit application

7. Update from Cllr Reed on the project to apply for the transfer of ownership of the land at Llangan Hall including review and approval of EOI Stage 1 application form (previously circulated)
Cllr Reed referred to the draft expression of interest that had been previously circulated.  It was felt that now was a good opportunity to also apply for the transfer of asset for the land Treoes Hall was situated on.  Cllr Brookes suggested two changes to the document, it was then agreed unanimously to submit the application for the Llangan Hall land. 
AP Clerk to submit Llangan hall application
AP Clerk to draft Treoes Hall application

8. Discussion and next steps to be decided around community consultation questionnaire
There was a short discussion around the types of questions needed, in particular that the purpose is to get ideas for new projects.  It was agreed that the Clerk would send examples from other Community Councils and then Cllrs Reed and Brookes agreed to work with the Clerk to produce a draft questionnaire. 

AP Draft questionnaire to be drafted for the November meeting  

9. To consider Community Centre Reports 
Llangan Hall – The Clerk confirmed that the extension planning and grant application had been submitted. 
Treoes Hall – Cllr Blethyn reported that there was an event on Saturday and the management committee would be taking particular note of attendance numbers, given events prior to the summer. 
10. To receive the Minutes of the Ordinary meeting held 5th September 2017

Cllr Hammond proposed the September 2017 Ordinary meeting minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by all.

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chair.
11.  Matters Arising from the minutes- look through each action and comment
The Clerk confirmed that all her action points had been completed. 

Item 10- Llangan Traveller Site – Cllr Hammond updated the Council that planning permission had been granted to Mr Carroll for him to move to his own land, but the Vale Council didn’t want him to move for a year, which he has agreed to do.  This delay relates to resolving the issues around the LDP and also security issues once the land is vacant. Once vacated it is hoped that the Community Council will then be provided with the current site land. 
 The Community Council now need to look at what is the best prospect for the site Mr Carroll will be vacating.  It may be required that the Council work together with Mr Carroll and/or the VoG Council in order to assist the transfer and ensure that no expanded traveller site was placed in the area.  After a short discussion it was felt that it was important not to set a precedent in terms of providing monetary assistance.  
Item 14.3 – Cllr Blethyn explained that due to concerns by the allotment group an explanatory paragraph had been inserted into the start of the allotment agreement and explained the legal status of the allotment as ‘statutory allotments’. After a short discussion it was agreed that the updated agreement would be accepted provided details of the ‘buffer zone’ were inserted, as it was important that no allotment was placed on that land. 
AP Clerk to update document and pass to Cllr Blethyn to arrange signing. 
Clerk raised the matter on whether the allotment group should have an update on waiting list, turnover etc.  The Council felt that this would be useful, perhaps once a year. 

AP Clerk to contact allotment association

12. To consider the Clerks Report
All matters of the Clerks Report had already been dealt with. 
Finance

Funds as of 27/09/17-  £13,842 (cashbook- including payments to be approved)

Payments to be approved

15/09/2017
Refund to Clerk re planning application fee Llangan Extension



#101016
£95
30/09/2017
Clerk September Salary #101017
£296.92
Receipts- None 

The budget analysis for Sept 2017 has been previously circulated for review, it was agreed that no changes to budget were required. 
The bank reconciliation for August 2017 has been produced and sent to Cllr Brookes for review. Cllr Brookes confirmed her review was satisfactory. 
13. To consider any planning matters 
The following planning applications were reviewed: -
2017/00922/FUL Land near The Croft, Llangan-  Temporary use of land as car park until 1/7/2018 in connection with lawful use of The Croft Riding Stables   - There were no objections to the application however a comment will be submitted regarding signage. 

2017/00965/FUL Heol Llidiard, Llangan

 Proposed storeroom extension to existing village hall.  Llangan Community Council have submitted this application so obviously have no further comments to make.
14. To consider any Correspondence 
The Correspondence was reviewed and there was no additional correspondence to add. 

The Clerk explained that she had had new correspondence regarding the review of community and town council sector in wales.  After a discussion it was proposed by Cllr Reed that an extraordinary meeting would be required in order to put together a response to this consultation. It was agreed by all that it was critical to respond to this review. 

It was agreed that an extraordinary meeting would be held after the November ordinary meeting.  
AP Clerk to agenda extraordinary meeting.

15. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Karl Jones provided an update on the Saron Chapel Vestry project, where the vestry will be refurbished as a meeting room. 

Cllr Hayball-Jones provided an update regarding the noise pollution from the Ward Jones site and also with road problems in Treoes.    Clerk updated the Council on letters that have been written to BCBC and also the response received.  
AP Clerk to also chase the VoG Council on getting the agreed road signs fixed

Cllr Davies reported about a party to farmland near Fferm Goch. Clerk confirmed that she had logged it with the VoG Council Licensing department.  Despite residents reporting the disturbance to the police there was no response from police. 
AP Clerk to request for update from PCSO on why no police came out
16. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The Council were reminded the next meeting was on Tuesday 7th November 2017 at 7pm. 
17. The meeting closed at 8.15pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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